Burgos, Alexander N

From: Peaslee, William W

Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 11:37 AM

To: Peace-Bunch, Loretta Y

Cc: Burgos, Alexander N; Hoomani, A. John

Subject: 11 NCAC 05B .0301 readoption

Attachments: November 2022 Request for Changes 11 NCAC 05B .0301.docx

Good morning,

| am the Rule Review Commission (RRC) counsel assigned to review the above captioned rule currently on the RRC’s
November agenda.

Attached please find the Request for Changes. Absent satisfactory answers to the questions posed in the Request for
Changes, | am inclined to recommend that the RRC objection to the rule.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. Please be advised that | am
working remotely so email is the preferred method of communication.

Thank you.

William W. Peaslee

Rules Review Commission Counsel / Legislative Liaison
Office of Administrative Hearings

1711 New Hope Church Road

Raleigh NC, 27609

(984) 236-1939

Bill.Peaslee@oah.nc.gov

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized
state official.



Burgos, Alexander N

From: Peaslee, William W

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 2:51 PM
To: Burgos, Alexander N

Subject: Fw: 11 NCAC 05B .0301 - Repeal
Attachments: 11 NCAC 05B .0301 repeal PR.pdf

From: Peace-Bunch, Loretta Y <loretta.peace-bunch@ncdoi.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 2:37 PM

To: Peaslee, William W <bill.peaslee@oah.nc.gov>

Cc: Hoomani, A. John <john.hoomani@ncdoi.gov>

Subject: RE: 11 NCAC 05B .0301 - Repeal

The revised form is attached.

From: Peaslee, William W <bill.peaslee@oah.nc.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 2:30 PM

To: Peace-Bunch, Loretta Y <loretta.peace-bunch@ncdoi.gov>
Cc: Hoomani, A. John <john.hoomani@ncdoi.gov>

Subject: Re: 11 NCAC 05B .0301 - Repeal

Thank you for your email. In addition to the form we need the rule formatted as a repeal. Also, on the form,
it needs to be checked as a Repeal through Readoption.

Thank you

From: Peace-Bunch, Loretta Y <loretta.peace-bunch@ncdoi.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2022 1:56 PM

To: Peaslee, William W <bill.peaslee@oah.nc.gov>

Cc: Hoomani, A. John <john.hoomani@ncdoi.gov>

Subject: 11 NCAC 05B .0301 - Repeal

Bill,
The Department of Insurance along with staff to the Fire and Rescue Commission agree with the findings of the RRC staff
that 11 NCAC 05B .0301 is unnecessary. The attached documents are being submitted to formally repeal 11 NCAC 05B

.0301. Please let us know if you have any questions. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Loretta

Loretta Peace-Bunch | Program Coordinator



N.C. Department of Insurance
325 N. Salisbury Street
Raleigh, NC 27603
919.807.6004

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized
state official.



